
Rim Country Classic Auto Club 

August 4 2021 

Monthly Meeting 

 

Pledge of Allegiance: Paul Renaud 

Welcome to Members/New Members & Guests:  New members/Paul & 
Judy Nolte, own a 35 Ford and a 55 Corvette 

Under the Weather Report: Terry Dexheimer had a successful surgery. Carl 
Tozie is getting better. Sad to inform the club that Kay Isham passed away. 
Minutes from the last meeting: Posted on Web by Steve Fowler:  Approved 
as posted. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Tina Dychkowski 
Club Account: 

Starting  Balance $3,780.48 

+ 40.00 Memberships 

 - 146.00 PO Box Rental/One Year 

Ending Balance $3,674.48 

Show Account: 

Starting Balance: $5,342.86 

+ 3,230.00 

_       20.00  Club Member/Overpayment (Harold Welsh) 

Ending Balance $8,552.86 

Approved as read. 
Car Show 2021 Report:  Paul Renaud and Tim Walsh met with Jason Hazelo 
(PPD) and Courtney Swan (Parks & Rec) regarding additional fees required by 
the Town because of Taxpayers Accountability requests in regard to the annual 
car show.  Paul and Tim will meet with the TOP again to continue the 
conversation.  Fees included use of the Green Valley Park stage, ramada, PD 
volunteers (no charge), food vendor inspections, use of the bowl area, cruise and 
Rumsey Park. 
Car Show Activities: Tim Deegan will be going to the Watson Lake Car Show 
and Swap Meet in Prescott on Saturday to hand out flyers for our RCCAC 2021 
Car Show.  
August 28th - Wings over Flagstaff at the Flagstaff Airport 
Additional Activities:  Mary Cailey printed entree forms for our show for 
anyone who would like one.   
August 11th Wed. is the Sewer Tour - Thank you Jim Muir for your suggestion. 
The address is 2200 W Doll Baby Ranch Rd and it is at 10:00 am.  Afterwards we  
will meet at Pizza Factory for lunch. 
August 17th is Taco Tuesday at Bandits in Strawberry at 1:00 pm. 
1st Friday Mike’s Fish and Chips 

BOSA Babes at Bosa Donuts every Thursday at 8:00 a.m.  



Old/New Business: Sam Schwalm asked if the club would like to do Veterans for 
lunch in October, especially since we were not able to do it in 2020 because of 
COVID.  A show of hands approved the event.  Sam will check on the event and 
report back to the club.  Bob Beaudette spoke about sponsorships and stated that 
many businesses that have sponsored in the past have stated that they don’t have 
the extra funds to donate.  We will just have to do the best we can. 
Tech Tips:  Tonight we will have a car story by Jon Zilisch about his 25 year 
adventure with his 1949 BMW Veritas. 
How “bout a laugh?” anyone, no one 

50/50 raffle:  Ken Tozi  
Adjourned:  7:36 p.m.  
 

 

 


